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HUMAN SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
DATE:  Friday, September 16, 2016 at the Hilton Carillon Park, St. Petersburg, FL 

 
 
TOPIC  

 
DISCUSSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
ACTION 
 

   
 
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS 

 
Breakfast event with SPC President, Dr. Bill Law 
The HUS Advisory Committee meeting followed. 
 
Introductions completed.   
Present were: Douglas Bonar, Kip Corriveau, Kathleen Griffin, Karin 
Popkowski (for Jill Gould), Susan Easter, Joanie Read, Joy Carta, 
Mike Jalazo, Jay Charboneau, Denise Kerwin, Cheryl Kerr.   
 
Absent:  Laura Ball, Dianne Clarke, Kristin Dailey, Anita George, 
Caitlin Higgins Joy, Laurallyn Segur, Donna Sicilian, Dr. Joseph 
Smiley, Shelba Waldron. 
 
Our new full time faculty member, Jay Charboneau, was introduced to 
the Advisory Committee.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will pursue a replacement for Crystal McFadden to 
represent CASA.  
 
We are still pursuing a representative from the Sheriff’s 
Department (CPI) to replace Joan Trifilo who has retired. 

 
REVIEW OF MINUTES 

 
Minutes from April 8, 2016 meeting were distributed and reviewed and 
approved. 

Minutes from last meeting were emailed.  All committee 
members reviewed. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes was made by Mike Jalazo 
and seconded by Douglas Bonar; unanimously approved. 

 
REVIEW OF LABOR 
MARKET DATA   
 
 

Occupation Overview Report and Percentile Earnings Report was 
provided by Kristin Dailey of CareerSource Pinellas. 
  
The Committee reviewed the report and had a brief discussion.  No 
concerns noted.   

 
None 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

SPC Titan Collegiate Exchange Club 
 
The former Human Services Organization is now called the 
SPC Titan Collegiate Exchange Club.   
The Burg Exchange Club (part of the Northeast Exchange Club) has 
asked SPC to be the first organization sponsored by them. 
They will help organize the SPC club.  There are 40 students already 
signed up. 
 
Curriculum Changes:    The new 60 credit degree program (with the 
4 subplans) is effective this semester (fall).   Student transcripts are 
being reviewed and those for whom it makes most sense and is in 
their best interest are being switched to the new degree/curriculum. 

 
 
 
 
The Advisory Committee will be kept up to date on the 
Club’s activities and events.   
 
 
 
 
Student graduation rates should increase and length of 
time to complete the program will decrease.  The 
Advisory Committee will be kept up to date on progress.  
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NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DISCUSSION / RECOMMENTATIONS  
 
Human Services Baccalaureate Degree: 
 
A new proposal for a Bachelor’s degree in Human Services will be 
completed and presented in 2016-2017.   
 
Data has been gathered and discussions competed by employers, 
Advisory Committee members, students, and other stakeholders.  
There is broad support for this initiative.   

 
ACTION 
 
 
 
A proposal to start the process of developing a new 
Baccalaureate option will be completed and presented.  
The HUS Advisory Committee will be consulted and 
involved in this process.   
  

 
AGENCY  
ROUNDTABLE / UPDATES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mike Jalazo– PERC (Pinellas Ex-Offender Reentry Coalition) 
 
PERC is entering into a contract to start the Tampa Bay Career 
Pathways Collaborative at the Dr. David T. Welch Center for Progress 
and Community Development 

•  
    $3,000 per participant  
    Focus is on manufacturing training (average age is 52-56) 
    Launching this program next week 
 

• PERC is working with JDAI (a committee of the Dept. of JJ) on 
an evening reporting center 

• This is a pilot program with the county 
• They may have up to 10 youth at a time 
• Youth are picked up from school and then go to the Welch       

Center for Progress & Community Development 
• PERC is working with the USFSP Family Studies Center and 

would like interns for tutoring 
• They have 2 passenger vans that were donated by the City of 

St. Petersburg 
• PERC has signed the contract and is awaiting the County 

signature and hope to begin this program in November. 
 

• PERC is working on “My Brother & Sister’s Keeper” 
• Attempting to bring back the Stars/Strive Program 
• Starting in January, 2017 

 
• PERC purchased a 66 room hotel “Continental” for a 

transitional housing program 
• Location:  US 19 & Ulmerton Road 

 
 
 
 
PERC Website:  www.exoffender.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.exoffender.org/
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AGENCY  
ROUNDTABLE / UPDATES 
(Continued) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(PERC, Continued) 
 

• Opened in June, 2016 
• Clients will receive treatment at the PERC office on Ulmerton 

Road (Clearwater)  -  just east of US 19.   
• Juan Otilene conducts the treatment courses at PERC  
 
• The 20th Annual Showcase of Services is scheduled for 

October 12, 2016 at PTC South from 9am-2:00pm.   
• There will be a job fair component 
• 400-500 ex-offenders and their families attend annually 

 
Denise Kerwin– SPC CE Health Department 
 

• The Guardianship Conference is scheduled for October 14th at 
the SPC EpiCenter.  CEUs are available 
 

• SPC now offers a fast-track Clinical Medical Assistant 
Program 

- 16 week program now offered at out Midtown Campus 
- Students are required to complete an externship 
- Graduates become certified and licensed CMAs. 

 
• SPC is beginning a phlebotomy program.    
- 6 week program in Oldsmar.  Will begin in November. 

 
• If a student is already a CNA, they can take a fast track 

program to become a CMA (Clinical Medical Assistant) 
- Externship required 
- 100% job placement rate 

 
• Expanding the Active Shooter Conferences for Healthcare 

Professionals.  Next one is in February, 2017 at the SPC 
Allstate Center 

- Sliding fee scale 
 
Kip Corriveau – Bon Secours  
 

• Bon Secours is a Catholic Healthcare Ministry 
- 274 bed facility & a 105 bed ALF 
- Offer home health care in Pinellas, Hillsborough, Pasco and 

Manatee counties 
- Bon Secours is working on a project with UF regarding 

housing needs 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SPC CE Health Website:   
https://www.spcollege.edu/health-ceu/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bon Secours website:   https://bonsecours.com/st-
petersburg 
 
 
 
 

https://www.spcollege.edu/health-ceu/
https://bonsecours.com/st-petersburg
https://bonsecours.com/st-petersburg
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AGENCY  
ROUNDTABLE / UPDATES 
(Continued) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bon Secours (continued) 

 
- They want to start a conversation regarding the intersection of 

population health and community housing 
 
• Bon Secours is partnering with the St. Petersburg Free Clinic 

Dental Clinic  
• BS is interested in the Community Health Worker Initiative 
• “Health Community Initiative”  

 
• Bon Secours does provide some funding for projects. 
- They are a small funder and are open to new ideas 
- They would like to help set up programs to get up and running 

and then exit 
 

• Grant Process:   They have Fall and Spring Challenge Grants 
• Kip Corriveau is in charge of Community Benefit Work 
• One of the most important health outcomes indicators is your 

zip code.  
 
Susan Easter – St. Petersburg Free Clinic   
 

• SPFC lost 15% of their patients after the Affordable Care Act.  
– they have since gained 50% of them back. 

- The Davis Bradley building (WestCare) has had issues getting 
residents to healthcare appointments.  As a result, staring in 
September, 2016, the 1st off-site location for the SPFC will be 
located at the WestCare Davis Bradly building.   

 
• The SPFC has 130 volunteers with 8 people in the medical & 

dental clinic  
 

• On September 15, 2016, the SPFC opened a new program at 
the main clinic – a new Cardiovascular Care Clinic. 

- The Cardiovascular clinic is for low income/uninsured patients. 
- It is funded through an Allegany Franciscan Ministries grant 
- A Nurse Practitioner was hired for this program 
- St. Anthony’s/BayCare help to provide advanced care 
- The SPFC would like to make this program model their 

Diabetic Care Program 
 
• The SPFC is on the Diabetes Summit.   – The goal is to 

reduce the incidence of diabetes by 20% by 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bon Secours fiscal year is September 1 – August 31 (for 
grant proposal submissions)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://stpetersburgfreeclinic.org/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://stpetersburgfreeclinic.org/
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AGENCY  
ROUNDTABLE / UPDATES 
(Continued) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• They received a grant from Florida Blue to provide dentures to 

clients. 
 

• The SPFC has a free vision clinic and they provide free eye 
exams  (9/17/2016) 
 

• The SPFC completes free prostate cancer screening 
 
 
Joy Carta – SPC Gibbs Campus Internship Coordinator 
 

• Joy shared upcoming events at the SP Gibbs Campus  
• We now have a career hub in the SA building (same building 

where the human services program is located) 
• Events offered by the Internship office center around the new 

10 SPC Academic Communities 
 
Douglas Bonar  – A Center for Wellness 
 

• ACFW provides court-ordered 26 week group counseling 
sessions 

• He has approximately 60 clients at any given time 
• They now have a Spanish-speaking therapist for the Batter’s 

Intervention program– Beatriz Mester-Allen 
• Douglas is a local facilitator for Noetic Sciences 
• Douglas Bonar has been elected to the National board of the 

Institute of Noetic Sciences (states of consciousness, psychic 
abilities, how do we save the earth?, etc.)  

• They work with indigenous cultures and with environmental 
activism 

• Douglas is also on the Sustainability Council 
 

Karin Popkowski (for Jill Gould) – Department of Juvenile Justice 
 

• Karin reported that the DJJ has evening reporting centers for 
youth.   

• Have a 21 day JJ Citizen’s Academy in the spring and fall 
annually.  They have had 2 classes so far with 9 graduates in 
the first class and 30 in the second.   

- The Juvenile Justice Citizen’s Academy is an in-depth look at 
the Juvenile Justice Center and what services are offered and 
the process.    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Joy will email the committee a pdf version of the event 
schedule.  
 
 
 
 
A Center for Wellness Website:   
http://acenterforwellness.net/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Florida Dept. of JJ Website:  http://www.djj.state.fl.us/ 
 
 
Juvenile Justic Citizen’s Academy – Pinellas County 
http://www.pinellascounty.org/justice/JJCA.htm 
 

- Alumni want to be involved and give back 
 
 

http://acenterforwellness.net/
http://www.djj.state.fl.us/
http://www.pinellascounty.org/justice/JJCA.htm
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AGENCY  
ROUNDTABLE / UPDATES 
(Continued) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

• DJJ received a grant to train School Resource Officers using 
the Restorative Practices Approach 

 
 
 
 
Dr. Kathleen Griffin – Consultant & Educator 
 

• Dr. Griffin has been officially retired from SPC as an Associate 
Provost on the Clearwater Campus for 5 years. 

• She provides workshops on the Myers Briggs Type Indicator 
and “Harnessing Your Inner Critic” 

 
 
 
 
Jay Charboneau, CAP – SPC Human Services Faculty 
 

• Jay shared some information about himself and discussed his 
transition from being an adjunct faculty member for HUS to a 
full time faculty member (August, 2016). 

• Jay was a graduate of the SPC Human Services program 
• He would like to help students get involved and be a part of 

their community.    
• Jay will be involved in the SPC Collegiate Exchange Club, the 

PERC, and the LiveFree! Coalition 
 
 

 
 

International Institute for Restorative Practices:  
http://www.iirp.edu/eforum-archive/4363-restorative-
practices-in-schools-research-reveals-power-of-
restorative-approach-part-i 
 

 
 

 
The Myers & Briggs Foundation:  
http://www.myersbriggs.org/my-mbti-personality-
type/mbti-basics/ 
 
-Contact Dr. Griffin if you would like to schedule her to 
speak. 

 

 
NEXT MEETING 
 
 
 

 
Friday, April 21, 2017 

 
Location:  SPC Gibbs Campus, SA Bldg, Room 313 
Time:        2:00-3:30pm 
 
Minutes and agenda to be forwarded to members for 
review in advance of the April meeting. 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

  
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:00am 
 

 

http://www.iirp.edu/eforum-archive/4363-restorative-practices-in-schools-research-reveals-power-of-restorative-approach-part-i
http://www.iirp.edu/eforum-archive/4363-restorative-practices-in-schools-research-reveals-power-of-restorative-approach-part-i
http://www.iirp.edu/eforum-archive/4363-restorative-practices-in-schools-research-reveals-power-of-restorative-approach-part-i
http://www.myersbriggs.org/my-mbti-personality-type/mbti-basics/
http://www.myersbriggs.org/my-mbti-personality-type/mbti-basics/

